
 

October 3, 2024 
 

 

Aryan Nijjar 

Super 7 Mini-Mart 

36 Eagle Crest Drive 

Union Gap, Washington 98903 
 

 

Re: New Well, Plan Review #59-2024, Super 7 Mini-Mart, PWS ID #4195739 

       Final Approval 
  

Dear Aryan: 
 

An on-site inspection conducted on September 26, 2024, confirmed that the well, 

pressure tank, and related appurtenances were installed according to the approved plans 

and meet Drinking Water Services’ construction standards. Final approval is granted 

for the project and the well L153236 may be placed into service.  
 

I have the following comments:   

• I recommend the sample tap next to the pressure tank be replumbed higher off the 

floor so water can be run into a bucket and make sample collection easier.  

• Sample results for coliform bacteria, nitrate and arsenic that met water quality 

standards were received. 

• I note that Baggett Lane is within the 100-foot setback area for the well. The 

waiver request is approved as the confined aquifer is protected against 

contamination from surface runoff or hazardous liquids that may be spilled in the 

vicinity, and unauthorized access is discouraged by having the well covered.   
 

If you have any questions, please feel free to e-mail me at  

william.h.goss@oha.oregon.gov or call at 541-966-0900.  
 

 

Sincerely, 
 

 

William Goss, P.E. 

Regional Engineer 
 

c: Julie Wray, OHA-DWS, Portland  

    Melissa Ney, REHS, Oregon Dept. of Agriculture (pdf copy only) 

    Tommy Laird, Oregon Water Resources Department (pdf copy only) 

    Christopher Prewitt  
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